Troop Committee Meeting
10/1/17
Meeting convened at 7:24 p.m.
Attendance:  Paul Hurney, Chris Balboni, Nicholas Hurney, Ann Jenness, Ruthie Klinck, Michael Matzka,  David Mahr, Will Gray, Michael Berk, Candace Lee, Karla Pastore, Heather Shanahan, Nancy Mukundan, Bettina Eikeboom, Sarah Paglione.

Introductions all around the room with three new parents in attendance.
Paul Hurney, Chairman of the Troop Committee, introduced himself and explained that the Troop is now sponsored by the Kiwanis Club of Wellesley, rather than by a group of citizens, as it was for about 100 years.
Paul recapped that there was a brief meeting with a few parents in attendance on Labor Day last month.  Since then, the merger with the councils in Framingham and Canton has been finalized; it’s now all just the Mayflower Council.  Paul just received a notice that dues to National are increasing as of December 1st, from $24 to $33.  Troop 182 charged its scouts at the lower amount this year, but that’s not a problem as we have sufficient funds.
Treasury:

Ruthie Klinck, Treasurer, passed out a Sources and Uses of Funds summary (attached)  for the fiscal year 2016 – 2017.  While it shows we took in $822 more than used, it does not reflect all expenses, such as for Court of Honor refreshments.  She will follow-up with Susan Cracraft on that.

· Troop 182 awarded a full scholarship to one scout to attend the Philmont outing.

· Last year Troop 182 had about 24 scouts; it’s increased to 25 or 26 this year.
· The balance is building in the Joe Levens Fund, such that it will last a very long time at $100 per Eagle Scout.  Ruthie asked if we should bring this up with the Levens family.  Could increase amount awarded per scout.
· Ruthie explained and discussion followed regarding running future donations through the Kiwanis Club for tax deductibility.  Everyone agreed that unless someone at some point in the future wants to make a large donation and deduct it, we should not bother setting anything up, as normally our donations are small and few.  Only $55 in donations was collected this year.
· Ruthie's other question to the group is whether we want to do outreach to less fortunate boys who might want to join the troop, but can't afford the $120 annual fee.  We could use some of our funds to make little scholarships like this possible.
· Ruthie asked Michael Berk, who agreed, to look at the Troop’s Vanguard account with her, as she has questions.
Paul Hurney called for and a vote was taken and approved unanimously to keep our old donation funds in our already existing account, no transfer to the Kiwanis Club.
Fundraising:

Paul Hurney opened a discussion about fundraising for the Troop.  The wreath sale was just suddenly dropped without discussion or vote at the September meeting, and almost everyone was caught by surprise.  The reasons given were a new early order deadline of mid-October, and low participation by scouts.
· Chris Balboni said he did not think it wise to drop our only fundraiser without having an alternative in place.  He also said boys should feel they need to earn the funds to pay for the Troop’s activities.

· Bettina Eikeboom suggested a fundraiser just ahead of the Mystery Trip to pay their way.
· There was a suggestion that some of the older boys come up with alternative ideas and present them to the rest of the troop.
· Michael Berk said he’s seen a scout car wash fundraiser, and in Newton this weekend he saw Boy Scouts selling popcorn.  Several parents responded that in Wellesley, the Cub Scouts sell popcorn, so that would move in on their territory, and car washes do not make much money.
· Paul Hurney said he wants just one fundraiser per year.
· Ruthie Klinck asked who is going to be responsible and take charge of a new fundraiser?  No one responded.
· More brainstorming and discussion continued.  It was finally agreed that Chris Balboni would bring this up with the scouts at the next meeting.  They can discuss it within their patrol groups and as a whole.  It needs to be decided, also, whether it should be an individual or group activity.  Chris plans to have input from the scouts for the next Troop Committee meeting.
Troop Equipment:

Chris Balboni said he would like to use some of the Troop’s excess funds to put in some proper shelving downstairs for the Troop's camping gear, etc.  He will measure the space and research what the best option is.  He'd also lot to get plastic storage boxes, so group gear can be divided by patrol to be taken on camping trips.  That way, the patrol leaders can take home their patrol’s box on the Sunday before the next campout and be responsible for it (rather than Andrew Hargens having to come to the church and pick up all the gear).  In addition, Chris would like to go through everything and purge some junky old equipment, and replace it with new equipment.  The cabin still needs to be cleaned out, but some of that equipment really needs to be replaced with new.  Chris would like to start fresh with a new quartermaster system to keep our gear organized and in good shape.  Finally, the Troop needs to order more troop hats and patches, and Class B shirts, as these haven’t been replenished for about 5 years.
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
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